Duplex Council Meeting
September 17, 2024

Attendees: 
Directors: Roland Bernier, Fred Moffa, Beth Holcomb
5 additional Unit Owners in attendance
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m.
Old business:
1. Updates:
a. The final phase of the Duplex deck replacement project has completed. Directors are awaiting details on the final billing for this, which will be paid from Reserves.
b. The shrub replacement project may be deferred until Spring 2025 due to unexpected expenses (mold remediation discovered after a water heater rupture) that will need to come from our operating budget.  If so, a notice will be sent to Unit Owners reminding them to submit any additional requests, where shrubs are either missing or needing replacement,
c. The final large project scheduled for this year will be happening soon – redirecting the rear drainage for 20 Haskins Road – similar to what was done behind 30 Marble Faun.
d. Follow-up from August meeting:
i. Checking with Elite, no code violations have been filed with the Town of Windsor for flashing and deck work.
ii. Published Maintenance Standards are worded as reminders, as opposed to requirements.  After checking with the Walden Woods attorney to see if more teeth could be put into these, it was decided to leave them as is.  Current larger insurance deductibles of $25,000 should be more than enough to cover any failures due to lack of vigilance in these areas.
1. An email will be sent out shortly reminding residents of their responsibilities in these areas.
iii. Shortly before the cold winter months a reminder will be sent to residents calling attention to shutting down outside water spigots.  Unit Owners who cannot find the internal shutoff valves will be encouraged to hire a plumber to install one, which should not cost much, according to Unit Owners who have already done this.
iv. Butler spent an hour at the August Conservancy Board meeting explaining the reasons for the excessive crabgrass growth in our community this year.  They also committed to presenting a Council by Council set of recommendations with additional costs that will be voted on individually by each Council.


New business:
1. A preliminary 2025 budget was discussed with those present at the meeting.  Insurance costs may go up another 20%, which would result in a $21 monthly HOA fee increase, between the Duplex and Conservancy portions.  Nothing is firm yet, since we do not yet have final numbers from our insurance company.
2. There is a need for one more Director to serve on behalf of the Duplex Council for 2025.  Beth and Fred will be continuing on, but Roland will be retiring.
Unit Owners’ Discussion:
1. The majority of Unit Owner discussion was conducted during the Old and New Business portions of the meeting, with questions being raised and clarifications being given.
2. It was noted that there are many bare patches of lawn showing and question was raised whether or not Butler would be reseeding soon.  This question will be brought to them via Elite.
3. A Unit Owner mentioned that her front step was disintegrating. She was encouraged to contact Elite about this.
4. Concerns were raised over tree trimming that appeared to be missed.  That project has been completed for this year.  It was noted that more work will be done next year, but that the budget did not allow for more to be done this year.
Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
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